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EVENTS

From the Principals Desk...
Welcome:It is with great pleasure 
that we welcome Isla Bishop to room 
Kawakawa, Isla joins her big sister 
Caitlin at school. 

I'm loving the smiles we are seeing 
every morning from the children but 
there certainly have been some big 
parent ones  too…

It’s hard to believe that seven weeks 
ago we were well and truly focused 
on what had been a great start to the 
year. Our children had settled so well 
into school and were making great 
traction with their learning.     One 
whirlwind week led us to closing our 
school, spending two days as a staff 
to designing, planning and creating a 
learning from home programme.  A 
concept that excited us due to our 
focus on 21st Century Learning 
programmes but one that we hadn’t 
fully considered.   This new style of 
learning excited us but we knew it 
would be hard.   Hard for us due to 
distance, hard for families because 
they had many other commitments 
and hard on the children because we 
knew that although we could share 
learning easily they still all value 
having a teacher there to support, 
clarify, guide and motivate.

I know also that for many of our 
families lock down was incredibly 
tough going in many ways.  But I want 
you to know that we are here to 
support you from our end. Attendance 
dues, school fees and general 
wellbeing support we are here to 
help.  We model ourselves on a great 
leader Jesus Christ.  I know at this 
particular time he is walking right 
alongside us and as a Catholic 
School we want to be just like Jesus 
and do exactly what he would do in 
times of need.

I know that I’ve thanked our families 
and staff for everything you did to 
ensure children engaged in the best 
way they could but I just have to once 
more pass on my appreciation, 
thanks and gratitude to you all.  It has 
been one my most rewarding, 
pleasing and satisfying times as an 
educator.   Every piece of work that 
was submitted portrayed significant  
effort on behalf of the students and 
parents.   I know that our children will 
be the winners for this effort.   I have 
spent time this week connecting with 
students whom during lockdown and 
with amazing support from their 

whanau have literally transformed as 
learners. The children are telling me 
this too…

Lastly, this week potentially could 
have been one of the toughest weeks 
a school leader could have in their 
career.   But I am just so impressed 
and emotionally moved at how you 
have supported your children, the 
staff and myself.   I am every morning 
touched, observing you empower the 
resilience of our children.   This week 
had the potential to be quite different 
emotionally for children.   But the talk, 
modelling and teaching you have 
done to transfer children back to 
school has been amazing!   Well 
Done!!

We have also considered a Recovery 
Curriculum for the next two weeks.  
The following are some snippets of 
what we are basing this on…

When our children return to school we 
believe there needs to be a Recovery 
Curriculum in place.  Suddenly daily 
routines that children historically had, 
have evaporated and with it, any 
known curriculum framework. It’s 
been weeks since they last packed 
their school bags and engaged their 
brain from 9:00a.m - 3:00p.m. For the 
past 7 weeks they have ventured to 
the pantry when they like. They have 
engaged in learning how and when 
they please…They emerge from this 
Covid19 social disorder, into a 
changed normal. This has not just 
been a break from school. For most 
children their daily goal in going to 
school won’t be to learn but to see 
their friends and to feel a sense of 
self-worth that only a peer group can 
offer. You cannot underestimate the 
impact of the loss of that social 
interaction. Their ability to be mentally 
and physically engaged will need to 
be revitalised and the learning 
resilience they once had will need to 
be retrained.

It would be naive of any Principal / 
Middle Manager / Educator to think 
that the child will pick up the 
Curriculum at exactly the same point 
at which they left it on the day their 
school c losed. Too much has 
happened. Listen to what the children 
are saying. Look at what the children 
are experiencing. None of this follows 
the usual pattern of a school year with 
all of the annual cycle of events. 
Compassionate Leadership, teaching 

and relationships   is crucial at this 
time.

Our Four Levers for success…
Lever 1: Transparent Curriculum – 
all of our students / families will feel 
like they have lost time in learning 
and we must show them how we are 
addressing these gaps, consulting 
and co -cons t ruc t ing w i th ou r 
students / families to heal this sense 
of loss.   We are in control. We know 
education and what skil ls and 
knowledge the children need to have 
to be successful.
Lever 2: Metacognition – in different 
environments, our students have 
been learning in different ways and 
we have guided learning   in different 
ways. What of this will we keep. It is 
vital that we make the skills for 
learning in a school environment 
explicit to our students to reskill and 
rebuild their confidence as learners.
Lever 3: Space – to be, to 
rediscover self, and to find their 
voice on learning in this issue. It is 
only natural that schools can be a 
place of incredible pace.  But to make 
sure this group of learners are not 
disadvantaged we need to now more 
than ever consider the pace and 
relevance of what is important in 
providing opportunity and exploration 
alongside the intensity of our 
expectations.
L e v e r 4 : R e l a t i o n s h i p s – 
Opportunity to reconnect will need to 
be considered, time invested in the 
relationships restored. We need to 
plan and provide opportunity for this 
to happen, not assume that it will. 
Reach out to greet them, use the 
relationships we build to cushion the 
discomfort of returning.   Provide 
curriculum time that promotes calm, 
chilled opportunity to work alongside 
in a non threatening, fun well paced 
manner.

Students and Teachers days during 
Covid have been quite different to a 
typical school day…   Our intention is 
to transition students and teachers 
back into our school in a caring, 
understanding nature that initially 
maintains some routines they have 
been used to, alongside   some 
traditional normal school routine 
being reintroduced and lastly followed 
by a creative aspect of time to help 
increase learning resilience and foster 
calm socialisation..
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Mission Statement
To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 
independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.

HERO APP All Parents need to have: 
  

During our Covid19 Lockdown Linc-Ed our student management system that we share your 
child’s learning journeys and key messages upgraded to HERO.  It is the same product but 
just a different name.  The new advantages of this programme is that it has an app that 
gives notifications when something new is posted about your child/ren or the school has 
sent an administration email.  I am confident that most of our 
community have upgraded to this system but if you haven’t yet the 
following are details on how to. If you have any issues please let 
us know.  We are now in a much better situation to support you. 
  
How to sign in to your Hero account 
To set your password and log into Hero for the first time: 
  
1. Download the Hero by LINC-ED app from the app store 
Note: use the keywords Hero LINC-ED when searching for the app 

Alternatively, open your browser and enter go.linc-ed.com  
  
2. Click NEW USER

3. Enter the email address you have provided the school and click REQUEST 
PASSWORD LINK

If your email address is not accepted, please contact your school. 
  
4. You will receive a message confirming a password email has been sent

5. Open your email inbox and click on the Hero Password Reset email 
If you do not receive a Hero Password Reset email, check your spam folder. 
  

6. Open the email and click RESET MY PASSWORD

7. Enter a secure password (8 or more characters), verify this password then 
click SET PASSWORD

8. You will receive a confirmation message. Click SIGN IN

9. Enter your email address and your newly set password. If you are using 
a public device or do not want your password auto-saved, tick This is a 
public device 
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Our School Core Values

Love Resilience Co-operation Service

Welcome back to school, everyone!  Tena koutou katoa!    It is good to be back at school after weeks of staying home 
because of Covid 19. It is good to rejoice, to be happy, and our Easter word ALLELUIA is a great word to say to show 
how we are feeling.          ALLELUIA! ALLELUIA!        

We began this week with a liturgy celebration, to welcome us all back to school.   During the liturgy the staff of St John 
Bosco school blessed all our tamariki.   You may also like to pray this blessing for your children, the children of our 
school, community and our world.  We also continue to pray for those in our ‘common  home’ who are affected by 
Covid-19.

E te Atua o nga tamariki,
For all these children who have returned to school 

and for those still at home,
We ask your blessing.

May their experiences of lockdown in a pandemic 
make them more aware of the human family 

and our need for each other and for you.
May the Holy Spirit fill their hearts and keep them safe. 

We ask this in the name of the Father, 
and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.

Amen

This week is also Laudato si week.   24 May 2020 is the fifth anniversary of Laudato Si’, Pope Francis’ encyclical on care 
for our common home.  Laudato Si’, is an inspiration during moments of difficulty. It encourages us to reflect on the 
values we share and create a more just and sustainable future.
The theme of Laudato Si’ Week is “everything is connected.” During Laudato Si’ Week, we come together as one people 
around the world to prayerfully discern the lessons of this moment. While the world experiences a history-defining crisis, 
we reflect and prepare to build a better world.   Find out more at https://laudatosiweek.org/

By	Joshua	Issac

CHILDREN'S LOCKDOWN WORK

By	Olivia	Soffe

By	Ari	Smith

By	Toby	Hobin
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06 758 7241  |  info@voguekitchens.co.nz 
214 Courtenay Street, New Plymouth (Opposite the Mad Butcher) 

www.voguekitchens.co.nz

Find us on

it’s easier with us REAA 2008

When you sell with TSB Realty 
your community benefits through 
the TSB Community Trust.

021 022 82 757

Your school is ONE call away from $500


